
Public Hearing 
New Plymouth City Council  

Water, Sewer Rates 
16 August 2010 

7:00 pm 
New Plymouth City Council Chambers (Library) 

 
 
The New Plymouth City Council held a public hearing to consider an ordinance of the city of New 
Plymouth amending Title 3, Section 3-3-6 and 8(A) and Title VIII Section 8-5-2 and 8-5-3 to raise 
base water rates by 2% and raise water rates per 1000 gallons by 4.9% and, base sewer rates 
by 2.7% and sewer rates per 1000 gallons by 5.5%.   
 
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Cook.  Role call was taken with Councilwoman 
Mayer, Councilmen Cline, York and Esplin in attendance.   
 
Guests included Beth Earls, Dale Williamson arrived following the close of the hearing.  Staff 
members present were Beau Ziemer, Public Works Director, Leon K. Jensen, City Clerk and 
Beth Ann Christensen, Deputy Clerk.   
 

No testimony from the public was offered.  Councilman Esplin moved to pause the public 

hearing giving the public opportunity to arrive and testify on the proposed rate increases. 

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Mayer and the voting was unanimous in 

favor of the motion.  Following a pause by the city council Councilman Esplin moved to 

adjourn the public hearing.  The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Mayer.  The 

voting was unanimous in favor of the motion.   
 
The meeting adjourned at approximately 7:10 pm.   
 
 
 
_________________________________       _________________________________ 
 

Joe Cook, Mayor              Leon K. Jensen, City Clerk, Treasurer 
 
Any person needing special accommodations to participate in the above noticed meeting should contact New 
Plymouth City Clerk=s office twenty-four (24) hours prior to the meeting at 301 N. Plymouth or phone 278-5338. 

 


